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Welcome back ! 
We hope you had a relaxing half term.  
We are in the process of revamping the website so the site is frozen at the 
moment. We will keep you updated. Don’t forget to download the piota app.  
 
Parent Council—the meeting was on Tuesday and it was good to see a new 
face. We looked at the schools new journey as a Rights and Respecting 
school. This week in school the children had been looking at Article 3—the 
best interest of the child. The parent council asked if we could write on the 
newsletter the main article for the following week so that you are all aware. As 
we are wearing it Red on Friday for Remembrance day the article will be           
Article 38 protection in war. The Remembrance unities people of all faiths,  
cultures and backgrounds in honouring those who defend our democratic  
freedom and way of life. The UK has a long tradition of marking Armistice Day, 
calling to mind the moment when fighting ceased at the end of the First World 
War, at 11am on the 11th November.  
The council also asked how the school felt the Parent Code of Conduct was 
working and we had a discussion around that.  
The next meeting will be Tuesday 14th January 2025 @ 9am.  
 
School Council Meeting 
The children had their first official meeting of the half term. Here is some of the 
information that they wanted to share: 
 
Friday 8th November—Non-Uniform , Wear it Red. The School Council and 
Captains met this week and there will be donation buckets in the playground 
on Friday and we have some Poppy merchandise on sale in the offices.  
 
Book Fairs—they will be coming next week on North and the week after on 
south . The children recommended bringing between £7 and £10 
for a book.  
 
Children In Need—Friday 15th November—another Non-uniform 
day with donations welcome. The children want others to dress 
up as people who help us ( they said doctors, firefighters, police, 
parents) or wear yellow. Again, there is some merchandise on 
sale in the school office. Pens, wristbands and Pudsey pins, £1 
each.  
 
Thank you to the PTA for helping with the Spooky Disco. We 
don’t have the final figure but it looks as if we raised in the      
region of £800 for the playground equipment funds. There will be 
a meeting hopefully next Friday 8th at 9am on the North site.  
 
The deadline for applying for a year 7 place in September 2025 was             
yesterday. If you are having difficulties please let the office know. I helped 2 
parents today complete the forms.  
We have a lot of sickness going around. Please make sure you call the           
absence line or log on the app any sickness absence.  
Happy Diwali 
 

Katie Jennings 

Head Teacher 
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November 

4th Swan & Sparrow swimming for 2 weeks 

     Steel Pan Band workshops  

5th Year 6 Trip @ HMS Belfast 

     Reception 2025 Open day North site 

6th Reception 2025 Open day South site 

7th -13th Book Fair North  

       Kingfisher trip London Archives linked to Great fire of London 

       Phonics workshop South  

       Parents Evening  

8th Blackbird Class Assembly 

     Wear it Red for Remembrance (Non Uniform)  

     PTA meeting 9am North site  

11th Anti Bullying Week 

      Kestrel trip London Archives 

13th Kittiwake trip London Archives 

 Reception Autumn walk trip to St James Park 

 Reception & year 6 Height and Weight  

14th Book fair South site  

       Police presentation—year 5 & 6 parents in the evening  

15th Children IN Need—Non uniform day—wear yellow or dress as        

 someone who helps us. 

18th Parliament week 

 Skylark and Swallow swimming for 2 weeks 

19th KS1 Sports hall activities selected children 

22nd KS2 Sports hall activities selected children 

27th Year 5 & 6 Annual Trip to The Chicken Shed Theatre 

December 

3rd South site Pantomime 
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You may have heard of 

a website set up by 

parents for the safety 

of children with smart 

phones. Here is the link 

and a little bit of        

information. It maybe 

something the Parent 

Council looks into.  

Smartphone Free Child-

hood  

In February 2024, friends 

Daisy and Clare set up a 

WhatsApp group to support 

each other in the decision 

to hold off on buying their 

kids smartphones. To their 

amazement, within 24 

hours, thousands of other 

parents had joined the 

group after an Instagram 

post by Daisy about it went 

viral.  

 

The initial group quickly 

maxed out at 1000          

members, so they            

encouraged people to set 

up local groups to build the 

conversation in their areas. 

Within hours over 60 

Smartphone Free Childhood 

WhatsApp groups had 

launched the length and 

breadth of Britain, kicking 

off a national conversation 

about the harms of 

smartphones for children.  

https://smartphonefreechildhood.co.uk/
https://smartphonefreechildhood.co.uk/
https://www.instagram.com/p/C25Tt2EoVe4/?hl=en
https://www.instagram.com/p/C25Tt2EoVe4/?hl=en


Phonics Workshops for Reception & Year 1 Parents –  

7th, 14th, 21st November 9am South Site  

In the Autumn term we run phonics workshops for parents and carers to find out more about the 

teaching of Phonics at Mission Grove. The workshop outlines what phonics is, how it helps your 

child with their early reading and writing and provides a range of ideas for activities and resources 

you can use to support your child at home.  While this workshop is aimed at Reception & Year 1 

parents and carers, we welcome anyone who would like to come along to learn a bit more about 

Phonics and how you can support your child in their early reading and writing.   

   

Please see below links to our Phonics pages, where you can find out more about how we teach 

Phonics at Mission Grove and some resources that you might find useful for supporting your child 

at home.  
  

https://www.missiongroveschool.co.uk/page/?title=Phonics+%2D+Read+Write+Inc&pid=2595  

If your child was born between 1 September 2020 and 31 August 2021, they will be starting reception 
in primary school from September 2025. 

You can start applying for a school place from 1 September 2024 when the applications open. The application 

process closes on 15 January 2025 and the national offer day is 16 April 2025. 

We have some open days for new parents to come and look around—book a visit here. 

https://www.missiongroveschool.co.uk/page/?title=Phonics+%2D+Read+Write+Inc&pid=2595
https://www.missiongroveschool.co.uk/page/?title=Reception+2025+Open+Days&pid=4949


Some amazing year 3 Home projects—excellent 

job everyone! 



Just a small selection of photos 

from this week . 
















